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WELCOME

to our New Board Members

LN

Los Ojos de la Familia would like to give a warm
welcome to these three standup members of our
community, each of whom have graciously agreed to
serve on our board.

Please take a moment to read just a little about each of
these home-grown volunteers, who have a heart for
giving back to the community which raised them.

Aaron Jaramillo

Asvice president of business development for AQUILA,
Aaron Jaramillo is responsible for strategic partnerships and
transactions to accelerate growth for the company and its
customers. Mr. Jaramillo works with external partners
around the world to identify areas of collaboration, drive
innovation, ad help organizations keep their resources safe.
In this capacity he also manages AQUILA's relationship with
the cyber-security community and oversees strategic

K alliances through the company's distribution and reseller
engagement program.

Prior to this role, Mr. Jaramillo served in leadership positions with Splunk, Xerox,
NetApp, Presidio, and Presbyterian Healthcare, where he gained first-hand knowledge
of the information security challenges faced by start-ups, large-scale enterprises, and
government organizations. Before joining AQUILA, Mr. Jaramillo held various
technical positions across engineering, sales, marketing and business development
roles, with a primary focus on aligning infrastructure solutions with operational
requirements.

A seven-year active duty U.S. Navy veteran, Mr. Jaramillo earned his bachelor's
degree in IT Management from the University of Phoenix. Mr. Jaramillo believes in
community outreach and is thrilled to be a part of an organization that can impact the
lives of people in the community he is proud to call home. Mr. Jaramillo is a native
New Mexican who grew up in Grants, but he has spent the majority of his adult life in
Albuquerque with his wife of 27 years. Together they are the proud parents of three
young adults.




Jeannette Chavez

Jeannette Chavez is a native of Albuquerque, New Mexico, where
she attended Sandia High School and the University of New
Mexico. Jeannette has been employed by Atlas Payroll
Resources and OnePayHR for 22 years. Throughout her career,
Jeannette has acquired a tremendous set of work skills, which
include expertise in areas such as management, workers'
compensation, and payroll. Jeannette was also a lifeguard and
swimming instructor for over ten years. Jeannette's passion and
love is the water and to be outdoors enjoying life to the fullest

Jeannette takes pride in working out and keeping a healthy lifestyle. Jeannett has been
blessed with the privilege and honor of raising her nephew Marc for the last eight
years. Jeannette believes in making a difference in everyone's life and is honored to be
a board member for Los Ojos de la Familia, where she can continue to make an impact
on the lives of others in the community she loves

Manny Garcia

Manny is a native of Albuquerque, New Mexico, where
he attended St. Pius High School and the University of
New Mexico. Manny is the proud father of two
children, Brianna and Manny I1I. Manny has been in
law enforcement for over 27 years. He started working
with the Albuquerque Police Department in 1991, and
he retired in 2011.

After retiring, he continued his law enforcement career with another local law
enforcement agency, where he is currently an SRO and Community Resource Officer.
Manny has worked with youth of all ages in our community for over 20 years, as a
mentor and coach. He is currently a track coach at Cibola High School. Manny enjoys
spending his free time with his children. Manny is also very active and enjoys hanging
out with his friends, coaching, and playing golf.

Manny is proud to be involved with Los Ojos de la Familia, where his contribution to
the charity can help others in the community.




